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Welcome to ODU! 

 

Dear ODU Parents, 

 

Welcome to the Ohio Dominican University family!  We know that this is an 

exciting and stressful time in your lives as your son or daughter begins his/her 

journey at ODU. We know it can be difficult to help a child transition into 

becoming an independent adult.  There will be times over the next few years 

where your son or daughter will need to lean on you for support and other times 

when allowing independent decision-making will be essential.  We know that 

finding this balance can be difficult.  To aid in this transition, we encourage you 

to give your child the opportunity to learn from mistakes and take responsibility 

for consequences.  A parent’s first reaction may be to call the university and 

demand that action be taken, but we encourage you to have your student contact 

the appropriate office and make an initial attempt to work out problems on their 

own.   

 

Each student is different when it comes to adjusting to a new campus 

environment.  For many students, this may be the first time that they are sharing 

a living space with others or learning to balance their daily activities. For 

commuting students, it may be the first time they are navigating morning traffic, 

finding a parking space, and still getting to class on time! Since Ohio Dominican 

is a very diverse campus, many students are also interacting with students with 

varied backgrounds and personalities, belief systems and values.  Encourage 

your student to look at areas of difference as opportunities to grow and develop 

new relationships. The Bishop James A. Griffin Student Center allows all of our 

students a place to gather to study, engage in activities, relax, work on 

homework or access computers, and even work out in the fitness center! It is a 

wonderful place to build community and has already added a dynamic new 

dimension to campus life.   

 

All of us at Ohio Dominican definitely look at you as vital partners in this 

journey of helping your student transition into an independent adult.  If you have 

questions about how you can assist your students, feel free to contact me 

personally.  I hope you will take advantage of all of the resources that we have 

available to assist your student in handling whatever situations arise. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Sharon L. Reed 

Dean of Student Life 



 2 

Supporting your College Freshman’s Transition into College 

Michael S. Lewis, MA, LPCC 
Director of Counseling Services 

 
 

You just left your baby girl on the steps of Fitzpatrick Hall as she begins life as a college 
freshman at Ohio Dominican University.  On your way back home, you are already filled with dread 
– Will she be ok?  Will she fit in and make friends?  What if she gets homesick?  What is my role now? 
– These are all normal questions and fears for parents.  College transition is not always comfortable or 
easy; in fact it is often challenging, awkward, and intimidating to both the student and the parents.  You 
are both beginning a journey full of joys, sorrows, successes and failures and there is no one way to 
ensure the ‘right’ college experience for your child.  However, here are some guidelines that may help 
you best help your child.   
 
 
Let them be homesick 
The first 4-6 weeks of students’ college experience is crucial to their development within the campus 
community.  This can be a scary time, as they are worried about making friends, going to activities, and 
getting their first really hard assignments.  It is often natural for them to want to escape back to a safe 
environment – home.  While your first instinct is to protect and care for them immediately, they are not 
getting the chance to struggle with the transition that will bring them the growth and maturity in the long 
run.  Allowing them to work through their initial fears and bumps will force them to make friends, get 
involved on campus, and become more independent.  Typically, it is recommended that a new 
freshman not return home for the first six weeks of school in order to give them time to acclimate.  
Although many of them will call expressing how much they miss you and how much they just want to 
come home, encourage them to stick it out – usually these rough patches pass quickly.   
 
 
You will get emotional calls, letters, or e-mails 
As you have been your children’s primary support their entire lives, when the pressure 
becomes too much (a failed test, a broken relationship, or even ruined laundry) they will 
naturally turn to you.  The anxious I-hate-this-place-nothing-is-going-right communication 
will happen at some point and, as a parent the instinct may be to worry.  However, while 
you are fretting, they are typically moving on by getting pizza with friends, starting a 
budding new relationship, or studying for the next ‘A’.  Your role as listener and advisor 
is crucial but remember that it isn’t always doom and gloom – you just don’t hear about 
the good stuff until later.  It can be a thankless job but a vital one to your student’s 
success and growth. 
 
 
Write them (even if they don’t write you back) 
While your children may be growing more independent and getting used to the away-from-home 
experience, they still need and want to be connected with you (even if they tell you otherwise).  By 
writing a letter, sending a care package, or even dropping an e-mail you help them know they are 
supported and loved.  However, with their newfound independence and busy schedule, it can be tough 
for them to reply as often as you may like.  This is not a rejection of you but rather a growth of their 
independence.  Keep writing though – no one likes an empty mailbox. 
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Be ready for change 
As your child branches out and starts to establish self-identity he may experiment with new looks, 
clothes, and hairstyles.  The first time your son or daughter comes home with a different shade of hair, 
remember they are trying to find out who they are and who they want to be.  This is a natural process 
that involves students making their own choices.  It is up to you to allow them to make those choices – 
sometimes even bad ones – so they can learn from these experiences.  This is not to mean that you 
are a passive participant in this process and you are encouraged to process these decisions with your 
child and give your input, but be prepared for change – it will come. 
 
Ask questions 
It is good to be involved in what is going on with your child’s life.  Asking questions about their 
relationships, classes, and activities will help you and them understand and process what is going on.  
However, be prepared for push back if you start asking too many questions.  The “I-have-a-right-to-
know” questions will be met with an “it’s my life” response.  As your children grow and mature they will 
be testing the line of independence.  This can be a very difficult line to find for both you and them but it 
is a balance you will need to find.  Ask questions – just not too many. 
 
Plan visits 
A planned visit by parents is often a welcomed activity – especially those that involve shopping sprees 
or a good dinner.  This is often a great time to experience what they are experiencing and meet the 
people that have become a part of their life (and vice versa).  However, surprise visits are usually 
unwelcome as they may already have plans (studying, a date, etc).  Do visit, but plan for them in 
advance. 
 
Prepare for their return home 
The first long break from school can sometimes be as stressful as the initial leave to school.  When 
your child returns home and is hit with the realization that life at home goes on without them, this can 
be a real shock to the system.  Also, they have just spent a few months being totally parent-free with no 
curfew, home rules, or parental supervision.  When they return home, you will need to have a 
discussion regarding the rules for being home.  You will need to respect their newfound individuality 
and they will need to know there are certain rules and courtesies.   
 
Help them help themselves 
The campus is full of useful resources like counseling offices, career services, academic resources, 
student life and activities, and many more designed to help your child deal and function well throughout 
the college experience.  Be sure to become familiar with these offerings and more importantly be sure 
your child knows.  The more responsible they become as seeking and finding the aide they need, the 
more independent they will feel.   
 
Lastly 
For students, the college experience is like a full-time job and then some.  The expectations to 
succeed, the rigors of class and activity schedules, the stress of making and maintaining friendships, 
and dealing with self-discovery is a lot to handle.  This is probably the single most life-changing period 
in their lives and, as parents, I am certain you want to help them make the most of it.  Follow these 
guidelines, but remember they are just guidelines – your experience will vary.   
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Understanding the Student Experience 
 
Much research has been done about the cycle of the student experience.  While every student 
is unique and very much an individual we felt that it would be helpful to provide you with a 
general overview of what it’s like to be an Ohio Dominican University student today.  Below you 
will find a general overview followed by points for each year your student is with us. 
 
General Overview of the student experience: 
 
August/September – Students are generally excited at the start of the year.  Returning 
students are excited to be back at school and catch up with friends that they didn’t see as much 
over the summer and yes, even to start their classes.  New students are looking forward to 
testing their freedom.  You may initially receive lots of phone calls to talk about anything and 
everything.  At some point homesickness will begin to set in.  The newness wears off and 
anxiety about roommates, course work, how and where to get involved, and finding that balance 
in social/academic schedules begins to set in.  Check out the Activities Fair to learn more about 
getting involved! 
 
October – As October rolls around and mid-terms approach, it’s natural for students to begin to 
question more and more if they belong at Ohio Dominican University.  Those first papers/exams 
are returned and some students are confused as to why their grades aren’t as good or come as 
easy as they did in high school.  Roommate problems may begin to arise.  Homecoming is 
approaching giving students an opportunity to show off their campus and community to loved 
ones.   
 
November – Mid-term grades are in and students begin to see the impact of their early 
semester habits.  With many papers and exams taking place right before Thanksgiving break, 
students begin to feel the pressure of juggling all of their course work and a social schedule.  
Study skills and time management practices begin to have a larger impact on them.  This is also 
the time that campus-wide illnesses start to set in. 
 
December – Final exams are approaching and testing anxiety can be at an all-semester high 
point.  Some students will become apprehensive about returning home for the holidays and 
become sad at the idea of parting from friends for several weeks.   
 
January – Returning students will come in with either satisfaction or disappointment of the 
previous semester’s grades.  Friends may not return for a second semester for a variety of 
reasons - graduation, study abroad, etc. This will leave some students with a feeling of loss.  
Some students will miss home while others will be relieved to be back.  Residential students 
returning for the next academic year should consider applying for RA positions as the selection 
process starts. 
 
February – Winter weather may or may not play into the student’s general attitude.  Students 
will begin thinking about possible internships for the summer.  Seniors will start thinking about 
life after Ohio Dominican University…job?  Grad school?  Valentine’s Day may cause sadness 
or loneliness for students.  Lil’ Sibs weekend and Spring Break are on the horizon though! 
 
March – Mid-term exams are back and so is the stress that comes with the exams/papers.  
More and more students are thinking about summer employment and internship opportunities.  
Some students begin to become concerned about winter weight gain as the weather gets 
warmer.  Residents should begin to figure out who and where they want to live in the fall with 
housing lottery approaching! 
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April – Spring weather is beginning to set in bringing new life to the campus community.  
Seniors begin to detach themselves more and more as graduation looms.  Students start to feel 
the weight of their coursework as the end of the semester approaches.  Housing lottery takes 
place giving returning residents the opportunity to preference room and roommates for the next 
academic year. 
 
May – Graduation, end of the semester, and final exams.  Everything begins to wrap up and 
shut down as students prepare to move out of the residence halls and finish up their course 
work.  Sadness will begin to set in as students say good bye to friends for the summer.  Some 
will grow apprehensive about summer jobs/internships and returning home. 
 

 

 

 

 



 6 

Academic Expectations at Ohio Dominican University 
 

Adjusting to the University’s academic demands is a challenge for many 
students.  It is helpful for parents to consider three points. 

1. “High school and college are like checkers and chess.  The board looks the 
same, but the games are different.”        

 
Students know that academic life at Ohio Dominican University will be “different,” but they do not 
necessarily know what the differences will be.  For example, does your student know that … 

 Attending class is critical even if a professor does not take attendance? 
 Completing all assignments is important even if a professor does not collect homework or give 

"pop" quizzes? 
 Contacting the professor immediately is essential if a student misses a class, test, or deadline? 
 Learning the material after each class is more powerful than studying hours or even days just 

before a test? "Studying hard" and "knowing the material" may not necessarily result in good 
grades because those concepts may mean something different at the college level. 

 Working with faculty, advisors, and tutors should become as routine as speaking with friends or 
upperclassmen or family? 

 Checking their ODU e-mail account regularly makes students aware of messages from the 
University, faculty, and advisors? 

 

Help make your student aware of these differences. 

2. “Insanity is doing the same things over and over but expecting different 
results.”   

Change is difficult for most of us.  Students may need your encouragement in order to identify what is 
and isn’t working for them and to plan constructive steps for improvement.  Try asking focused, non-
threatening questions.  For example: 

 What kind of requirements are there in course X? 
 How did you do on that first quiz [or project] in course Y?   
 What kind of criteria does faculty use for design projects?   
 What are turning out to be your best places/times to study?   
 What’s different from what you expected in [course, major]?   

 

3.  “Hoping is not a strategy.”    [Faye Ross]     

Consulting with advisors and tutors is a new strategy for many students.  For example, students 
whose grades are lower than they expect often say they “hope to do better next time,” but they need 
to take concrete steps to improve.  Help your student learn to work with professionals who are ready 
to provide effective assistance!  
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Encourage your student to take advantage of the Academic Resource Center! 

What services does the Academic Resource Center provide? 

 

The Academic Resource Center (ARC), located in the Spangler Learning Center, is a 
student’s major source for academic support at Ohio Dominican University. ARC 
services include:  

 Review with a Peer: Group study sessions  
 Individualized tutorial services 
 The Math Lab 
 The Write Place 
 Test Preparation for professional licensure and graduate exams 
 Study Skills Workshops 
 Online Resources 

  

Academic Resource Center professionals also work directly with faculty to support teaching 
and learning. 

What about tutoring? 

A wide range of individualized tutoring support is available for all students. 

 One-on-one tutoring is available for most courses.   

 All levels of students, freshmen through seniors, use tutoring. 

 Tutoring is provided by upper class students who have been recognized and 
recommended by faculty as highly proficient within their discipline.  Tutors receive 
extensive training and supervision. Professional ARC staff  are also available to assist 
students. 

 Tutoring schedules are readily available to all students in hard copy or on our website.  
Students should talk with the tutorial coordinator if they have a problem with the 
schedule.  

 Students can come regularly for tutoring if they wish. 

 Tutors work closely with faculty. 

 All tutoring is free to Ohio Dominican University students.  

  
 
 

The ARC can help under prepared students to prepare, 

prepared students to advance, and advanced students to excel! 

 

 

Visit our website at www.ohiodominican.edu/arc 
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Student Success Programs and the Academic Advising Center  
ER214, 614-251-4231 www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student/advising 

Student Success programs at Ohio Dominican University include many of the academic support services available to 

students as they explore the life of the university in all of its academic, co-curricular and extracurricular facets.  The 

offices of Academic Advising, Academic Resources, Disability Services, First-Year Programs, the Math Lab, the 

START Program, and the Write Place are closely aligned to ensure students have the necessary support systems 

available to achieve their maximum potential.  Each element of the Student Success structure has a distinctive 

purpose, but no one program can address the needs and success of all Ohio Dominican students.  Together the 

services provide a network of assistance students can and should use during their journey at ODU.   

 

As part of the Student Success Programs, the Advising Center is the primary source of academic advising for all 

first-time freshmen and new transfer students.  Advising Center advisors also conduct primary advising services for 

undeclared and cross disciplinary studies majors.  The Center is open to all students seeking assistance in the 

following areas: outlining appropriate educational plans, clarifying academic and long-term goals, improving 

decision-making skills, evaluating degree progression, and discovering additional resources designed to enhance 

their collegiate experience. 

When do students meet with an advisor? 

Students meet with an advisor for initial registration for classes and again during the fall months to discuss course 

selection for spring semester.  Students are encouraged to meet with an advisor whenever they need assistance. 

When do students get assigned a faculty advisor?  Why does this change happen? 

New freshmen students receive a faculty advisor during the spring semester of their first year at ODU.  This change 

occurs because the faculty advisor is best-positioned to answer questions specific to the student’s field of 

study.  Also, faculty advisors can suggest career and internship opportunities as well as advanced degree 

planning.  These relationships prove very beneficial to the students. 

When is the Advising Center open? 

The Advising Center is open from 8:30am-5:00pm, Monday through Friday.   

Who are the advisors? 

The advisors include:  

 Torrance Powell, Assistant Dean for Student Success Programs 

 Laura Akgerman, Disability Services Coordinator and Academic Advisor 

 Mandi Baum, Academic Advisor 

 Jessica Hall, First Year Experience Coordinator and Academic Advisor 

 Cris Reisert, START Program Coordinator and Academic Advisor 

All of the advisors have master’s degrees in education or related field, and are trained to work with college students. 

What can families do to assist the advising process? 

Families play an integral role in shaping their student’s college experience.  Families can engage their student in 

conversations about courses, non-academic aspects of the college experience and reinforce messages that the advisor 

gives to the student (e.g., use of resources, attention to academic policies and procedures, open communication, 

etc.).  In addition, expect that your student may change his or her major during their time at Ohio Dominican—

rarely does a student keep the major with which they began college. Support their exploration as they learn from the 

many disciplines associated with a liberal arts education and as they learn about themselves. 

Do students need an appointment to see an advisor, or can they just drop by? 

In order to be guaranteed the quickest service, an appointment is recommended.  But, we gladly accept walk-in 

students, too. 

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student/advising
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P ARENTS SHOULD ALSO KNOW… 

 federal law prevents University faculty and staff from sharing specific information about a 

student, even with a parent without a student signed waiver.  Help your student figure out 

what, how, and whom to ask. 

 students should consult the academic calendar so they know dates for dropping and adding 

courses, withdrawing from courses, and planning for midterm and final exams. 

 students receive a syllabus in each course which spells out information such as course 

requirements, major due dates, the professor's office hours and contact information.  Ask 

about your student's professors and courses.  

 many faculty send "academic alerts" early in the semester to alert students and advisors to 

potential problems, and first-year advisors follow up via e-mail, letter &/or phone calls. 

 midterm grades are available to students in October and March to help students assess 

their progress.  Ask about grades!  

 students who work with tutors early in the semester and come more than once experience 

the best results.  Ask about tutoring usage or review a tutoring schedule with your student.   

 it’s important for students to meet with their advisors 

1. during the week classes begin, 

2. whenever an advisor has initiated contact [note, phone, or e-mail], 

3. after midterms, especially if any course grade is below a C-, 

4. prior to registration - in early November and April, 

5. whenever questions about academic policies or the major arise, 

6. by mid-March if a student is thinking about taking a summer course at another institution, 

7. when a student might change majors or withdraw from a course. 

Ask whether your student has met with his/her advisor. 

 advisors explain requirements for the major which help students plan courses for their entire 

academic career.  Ask to see a check sheet as well as the University catalog.  

 students who have questions about tutoring, study strategies, or other academic issues 

should stop by the Academic Resource Center (SP 304), call (614) 251-4511, or e-mail 

spencera@ohiodominican.edu  

Follow-up questions?  Contact the Student Success Programs Office 

Erskine 214 / 614-251-4231  

mailto:spencera@ohiodominican.edu
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Getting the Conversation Started with your Student 
 
The transition from the home environment to the University and then back home for 
visits/breaks can be challenging sometimes.  As your student begins to spread their wings you 
might find it difficult to get the conversation rolling.  Relax, this is normal!  Here are what we 
hope are some helpful conversation starters as well as some examples for you to explore as 
you make the transition with your student. 
 
Budget and Finances 
Many students go to college and will begin experimenting with credit cards, student loans, and 
other budgetary items for the first time.  Before your student leaves for college it might be 
helpful to sit down with them and discuss financial basics and practices including: 

 Credit cards and student loans are not free money.  Talk with your student about their 
financial aid package, demonstrate for them how to budget money each month for 
expenses, and show them how to review a bank or credit card statement. 

 It is important to pay bills in full so they should only charge what they can pay back in the 
immediate future. 

 They should keep a record of purchases and reviewing bank and credit card statements 
for accuracy.  They should also shred credit card offers, receipts, and statements that 
have account numbers printed on them. 

 Keep PIN numbers confidential.  Do not give them out to anyone even close friends or 
roommates. 

 Bills that are paid late will result in a financial penalty being incurred.  Also, loans and 
unpaid balances on credit cards accumulate interest that must be paid. 

 
Conversation starters: 

 How and what have you decided to spend money on? 

 How do you decide how much to save?  Are you able to do this consistently within your 
budget?  What are you saving for? 

 Where are you with your student bill in the Business Office?   

 Have you filled out all of your paper work to receive your financial aid? 
 
Ohio Dominican University Resources for your Student: 

 Business Office – 1st floor Erskine Hall 
 
Classes and Grades 
As your student begins to get settled into their academic courses and schedule it is natural for 
apprehension to take hold.  Studying for the first round of exams or turning in their first paper 
may not always yield the results they were hoping for or that they are used to getting in high 
school.  This is normal, but the earlier your student can identify the additional steps they need to 
take to succeed the better they’ll be.  Ohio Dominican University faculty and staff are always 
willing to work with your student to help them succeed academically, but your student must seek 
out the assistance and follow through on their recommendations.  Here are some signs to watch 
for: 

 Workloads for each class can vary depending on the course and the instructor.  
Encourage your student to look at each course, due dates for assignments, and figure 
out a schedule that will help them avoid pulling “all nighters” or getting behind in their 
readings.   

 Students should meet regularly with their assigned advisor to discuss the courses they 
are currently taking and what courses they should be looking for in the upcoming 
semester(s).   
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 If your student hasn’t decided on a program of study they should also meet with faculty 
and advisors to discuss areas of interest and what Ohio Dominican University can offer 
them. 

 The further along in a program of study the higher degree of academic challenge.  As 
students move into upper level course work their work load will also increase.  Students 
may find it more and more difficult to balance all that they want to do with what they 
need to do. 

 Graduate school exams and job searches can sneak up on students.  It is best for them 
to take advantage of the programs and services offered by Career Development Center 
and in internships through their program of study. 

 
Conversation Starters: 

 How do you feel about the courses you are currently taking?  What’s coming up that 
you’re excited about? 

 Have you discussed with your professor their comments on your last paper, or the 
questions you missed on your last exam? 

 What are you enjoying about your classes this semester?  What is difficult about your 
schedule and coursework? 

 What kind of research projects are you working on?  Are they group projects?  How is 
that process going? 

 What activities are you involved in outside of the classroom?  How do they relate with 
what you’re learning inside the classroom? 

 What programs have you attended or participated in?  What was the issue they were 
discussing? 

 
Ohio Dominican University Resources for your Student: 

 Their professors! 

 Academic Advising Center 

 Academic Resource Center 

 Career Development Center 

 Counselors (Wellness Center)  

 The Write Place & Math Lab (Spangler Hall), and  tutors for their course work  
 
Mid-Term Exams 
Mid-term exams will generally hit midway through the semester.  They are often marked on the 
syllabus by the professor.  This can be a stressful time for all students as it may be the first time 
that they become aware of where they really are grade wise in their classes.  Inquiring with the 
students a few weeks out can help make sure that they manage the stress brought on by exams 
better, as well as make sure that your student is planning adequate time to meet mid-term 
demands. 
 
Conversation Starters: 

 Mid-term exams should be coming up soon, what does your schedule of work look like? 

 What are some exams or projects that you are worried about? 

 Have you checked out any resources like the writing lab or tutors to help you prepare? 

 How are you studying for the exams?  Do you have a quiet study area? 
 
Ohio Dominican University Resources for your Student: 

 Professors 

 The Write Place  & the Math Lab 

 Academic Resource Center 

 Counselors  



 12 

 
Final Exams 
Final exams can sometimes become the last effort by a student to bring up their grades.  
Preventing this kind of stress at the end of the semester is important.  Helping your student 
brainstorm ways to avoid the stress or pressure that comes with final exams can assist them in 
better managing the workload.  It is important that the conversation not focus in on grades, but 
rather how the semester went, what they anticipate the result to be, and what they’ve learned 
about themselves that semester. 
 
Conversation Starters: 

 How do you feel about how you did this past semester?  Any surprises?   

 When do you expect grades to be posted, I understand you can access them online? 

 What classes went well?  Why? 

 Were there some that you didn’t enjoy?  Why? 

 Is your professor holding any study sessions that you can take advantage of?  Have you 
sought them out for additional help on the side? 

 How are you studying for the exams?  Do you have a quiet study area? 
 
Ohio Dominican University Resources for your Student: 

 Professors 

 The Write Place & the Math Lab 

 Academic Resource Center 

 Counselors (Wellness Center) 
 
Getting Involved 
A major part of the college experience is the opportunity and ability for students, residential or 
non-residential, to take part in organized activities.  Whether they are involved in a student 
clubs, student government, Association of Resident Students, studying abroad, leadership 
athletics, service projects, or other programs there is an unlimited number of opportunities for 
your student to connect in-class material with their out-of-class experiences.  Academics do 
come first, and so it is important for your student to understand how to manage their time. 
 
Conversation Starters: 

 What clubs or organizations have you seen that interest you? 

 What flyers have you seen describing campus events coming up? 

 What types of activities and programs (dances, concerts, game nights, etc) have you 
attended recently?   

 I heard that there your RA regularly puts on programs, which ones have you attended? 

 How did your first residence hall meeting go?  What did you discuss? 
 
Ohio Dominican University Resources for your Student: 

 Center for Student Involvement 

 Multicultural Affairs office 

 International office 

 Student Government Association 

 Athletic Department 

 Resident Assistant or other member of the Residence Life staff 

 Professors 
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Maintenance Concerns for Residence Hall Rooms 
Your student may have questions or concerns about their residence hall room.  The first person 
that the resident should speak with is their Resident Assistant.  If University’s property is broken, 
or in need of repair, the resident assistant will help your student by working with a professional 
staff member to alert maintenance to the area of concern.   
 
Please remember that your student is responsible for any damages to ODU property.  When 
your student moves into their residence hall room they will be asked to fill out a Room History 
Form.  This report is for them to mark any damages to the items provided to them by ODU.  
When your student moves out the RA will go through their room and determine if any property is 
damaged beyond what is marked on the Room History Form and will report it to the Director of 
Residence Life who will assess fines as needed.  The College is not responsible for any 
damages to your student’s property.  We encourage all residents to obtain additional insurance 
for personal items. 
 
Conversation starters: 

 Have you alerted your RA to the problem?  

 Are there any damages to ODU property that you might be fined for? 

 Are there any damages to your personal property that we need to report to our 
insurance agent? 

 
Ohio Dominican University Resources for your Student: 

 Resident Assistant (RA) 

 Other members of the Residence Life Staff 
 
 
Roommate Conflicts 
One of the great things about living in a residence hall is the opportunity to meet new people 
and learn to live in a social, communal setting.  As in any living situation conflicts can arise over 
topics like noise levels, guests, cleanliness, food, and even personalities.  The Residence Life 
staff is trained in assisting residents in mediating conflicts between roommates and other 
residents.  Our goal is to help your student and other residents learn how to successfully 
communicate their needs and respect the needs of others.  This can take some time and 
patience.  Families can help their students navigate these relationships by supporting and 
coaching their student in developing their conflict resolution skills by letting them take control of 
the situation 
 
Conversation Starters: 

 How are things going with your roommate?  What have you found that you have in 
common? 

 Have there been any conflicts between the two of you?  Anything that’s getting on your 
nerves? 

 Have you let your roommate know what your expectations are?  Have you asked about 
theirs? 

 How have you addressed these issues with your roommate?  Were you able to achieve 
resolution? 

 I understand that your RA has been trained in helping to resolve these types of 
situations.  Have you sought out their assistance? 

 
Ohio Dominican University Resources for your Student: 

 Resident Assistant (RA) 

 Other members of the Residence Life Staff 
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Alcohol Use 

Some students choose to consume alcohol when they go to college while others do not.  
Residents at ODU are allowed to consume in their rooms if they are 21 years of age.  It is 
important that as a parent you are familiar with the alcohol policy so that you can speak with 
your student about the University’s expectations as well as your own.  
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/handbook/default.asp  .  Ohio 
Dominican University offers alternative on-campus activities almost every weekend for all 
students that are alcohol-free.  There are also plenty of students in the residence halls who 
choose not to consume.    

Families should also be aware of the difference between high risk drinking and low risk 
drinking.  Getting to know more about alcohol use and abuse can assist you in shaping your 
conversations with your student about their alcohol use.  Here are some tips: 
 
Low Risk Drinking: 

 Thinking about what and how much you plan to drink before going to a party. 

 Making sure to eat a full meal before starting to drink. 

 Keeping consumption down to 1 drink per hour. 

 Mixing in non-alcoholic beverages throughout the evening like water. 

 Making plans with friends ahead of time as to what parties they will or will not be 
attending, designating a driver (if heading off campus) ahead of time, and sticking 
together as a group. 

 
High Risk Drinking: 

 Planning to get drunk that evening. 

 Playing drinking games. 

 Drinking too much, too fast.  Doing shots. 

 Consuming alcohol while on any type of medication. 

 Drinking and Driving while under the influence, or getting into a car with someone else 
who has been drinking. 

 
Conversation Starters: 

 What is the ODU environment like when it comes to parties with alcohol? 

 How will you decide whether or not to drink? 

 What will you do (or have you done) if your roommate feels differently about partying 
and drinking than you? 

 What else is there to do on-campus besides go to parties on the weekends? 

 What will you do if a friend of yours wants to drive home and they are intoxicated?  What 
if they don’t listen to you?   

 What will you do if your designated driver has been drinking that night? 

 How can you go to the parties and be social without having to drink? 

 What are the campus resources to help you or a friend if you have concerns about 
alcohol? 

 Are you aware of the ODU alcohol policy and potential consequences? 

 Have you reviewed the Student Handbook that you received at the start of the year? 

 What’s your plan if you or a friend get in over your heads regarding alcohol, will you 
agree to contact us no matter what? 

 
Ohio Dominican University Resources for your Student: 

 Health Services (Wellness Center) 

 Counselors (Wellness Center) 

 Residence Life Staff 

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/handbook/default.asp


 15 

 
Additional resources are available to parents and students at the following websites: 
Be Responsible About Drinking (BRAD) www.brad21.org 
AlcoholScreening.org    www.alcoholscreening.org 
Center for Substance Abuse Prevention www.samhsa.gov/centers/csap/csap.htm 
Bacchus & GAMMA Peer Education Network  www.bacchusgamma.org 
 
 
Physical and Emotional Health 
Ohio Dominican University provides health service to all enrolled students.  Students can 
experience a variety of personal, social, academic, and relational issues during college that they 
cannot resolve on their own.  Our professional counseling staff is a great resource for students 
to talk about their concerns. 
 
Student Health Services and Counseling offices are located on the 2nd floor of the Griffin 
Student Center.  Please visit the ODU website to learn more. 
 
 
 
 
Coming Home 
As your student prepares to return home for the first time or even after a challenging semester 
there can be, and often is, a period of re-adjustment for the student and their families.  It is 
important to talk with your student ahead of time about your expectations as well as theirs.  
Students are often times on a completely different sleep, social, and even meal schedule than 
their families back home.  Talking ahead of time about those boundaries and expectations can 
aid in making the transition much smoother as they return to your home. 
 
Conversation Starters: 

 What are your plans while you’re home?  Are you looking to reconnect with friends from 
high school? 

 What are your expectations for social activities while you’re home?  Do you remember 
our family rules (i.e. curfew, guests, drinking, etc.)? 

 Are you thinking about bringing any of your college friends back with you for the 
weekend?  What is their understanding of our house rules? 

 What time do you plan on arriving home?  When do you plan on heading back? 

 Are you bringing home any laundry?  
 
Ohio Dominican University Resources for your Student: 

 Residence Life Staff 

 Counselors 

http://www.brad21.org/
http://www.alcoholscreening.org/
http://www.samhsa.gov/centers/csap/csap.htm
http://www.bacchusgamma.org/
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Preparing for the Conversation: Five Strategies 

Compiled by the Academic Resource Center  
 

 
“We have discussed the possibility that academic problems may arise with our student and how 
we might approach working through them” (A Family Guide to Academic Advising 17)  

 
1. Be a good listener: no judgments, interruptions, or advice (yet).  

 Listen with the intention of fully understanding what your freshman thinks and feels. 

 Clear your mind, stay focused, and remain silent. 

 Ask your freshman to expand or clarify—don’t fill in the blanks with your own 
experiences. Say, for example, “Tell me more about that,” or “How did you feel when 
that happened?”  

  Don’t assume you understand. In your own words, restate or paraphrase what you 
heard—both the ideas and emotions: “Sounds like you are feeling overwhelmed.” ” 
Or “What I heard you say is that you have 100 pages to read for philosophy, and you 
are overwhelmed. Have I got it right?”   

 
2. Be a good “translator.”  

 Help your freshman change “have to” language to “I choose to…because” language. 

 Language choices affect attitudes and motivation. “Most people are depressed by 
Victim talk--have to statements--and energized by Creator talk--choose to 
statements” (Downing 14).   

 “I have to read 100 pages in my philosophy book” becomes “I choose to read 100 
pages in my philosophy book because I want to participate in our class discussion on 
Monday and learn more about Plato.”   

 
3. Become the “reality check.” 

 Can your freshman really accomplish all of his/her choices from Strategy Two?  For 
example, is your freshman working too many hours, taking too many courses, 
participating in too many extracurricular activities, expecting too many A’s? 

 Is your freshman wisely prioritizing to accomplish classroom success, especially 
given that the first semester in college includes more challenges and adjustments 
than he/she will experience in the next 4 years of study?   

 
4. Be ready to encourage. 

 You have an opportunity to encourage your freshman by calling attention to the “big 
picture” of his/her life. 

 Anticipate the areas of college life that most likely have the potential to challenge 
your freshman, and recall several relevant memories when he/she overcame these 
past challenges.  

 Overwhelmed freshman are probably not thinking rationally or confidently about 
themselves, but you can provide both reason and support.    

 Prepare yourself to remind your freshman of past successes and lessons learned.      
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5. Brainstorm an Action Plan. 
Based upon the choices (Strategy Two) and the prioritizing (Strategy Three), help your 
freshman to consider what small step he/she can take towards accomplishing a task.  Now 
is the time in the conversation to focus upon solutions. For example,  

 If your freshman is anxious about a writing assignment, suggest that he/she go to the 
library for an hour to look up resource materials, see a Reference Librarian for help, 
or visit the Write Place (Spangler 206B) to discuss thesis and organization with a 
Writing Specialist.     

 If homesickness or loneliness is a problem, encourage your freshman to get involved 
in at least one campus organization, to remain on campus on weekends, or to talk to 
his/her Resident Assistant in the dormitory.  

 If your freshman seems overwhelmed with homework, remind him/her that studying 
in the library in-between classes yields 1 and ½ more efficiency than night time 
study.  

 If your freshman says that he does not understand his college reading, tell him/her to 
write in the margins of the textbooks.  A great deal of research supports text 
annotation as an excellent reading comprehension strategy. 

 If your freshman is having trouble with a professor, suggest that he/she meet with the 
professor one-on-one as soon as possible to discuss any issues. 

 Remind your freshman of campus resources such as the ARC faculty who are 
available for one-on-one instruction, ARC content tutors, the Write Place (writing 
tutors) and the Math Lab (math tutors). Students do not need an appointment to drop 
in on weekdays. Current schedules and online resources are posted on our website: 
www.ohiodominican.edu/arc.  

 If you think that your freshman needs to discuss any issue confidentially and 
objectively, remember that ODU provides the counseling services of Michael Lewis 
(614-251-4589) and Anne Lombardi (614-251-4446) at no extra cost.  Suggest that 
your freshman make an appointment. 

 

These five strategies will make  

you a terrific support for your freshman. 

Remember, no matter how old your freshman is,  

he /she still needs you. 
 
 

 

Sources Referenced:  

 

Downing, Skip. Facilitator’s Manual for On Course:  Strategies for Creating Success in  

College and in Life.  4
th

 edition. New York: Houghton-Mifflin, 2005.  

 

Off to College, A Guide for College Bound Students.  Ed. Jane Leslie Dees. Montgomery,  

Alabama: Off to College, 2005.    

 

Smith, Donald C., and Virginia N.Gordon. A Family Guide to Academic Advising.      

Columbia: National Resource Center for the First-Year Experience and Students  

in Transition, 2003.     

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/arc
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~EDUCATION ABROAD ~  
~DISCOVER A WORLD OF OPPORTUNITIES~ 

Participating in a study abroad program has been shown to improve academic 
performance, lead to higher graduation rates, and improve knowledge of cultures1. At 
Ohio Dominican, we are pleased to offer a number of international opportunities for 
our students. The International Office offers programs that can meet the needs of first-
time or experienced travelers. Students can go abroad for a few weeks or a full semester 
and earn credit in their major or in other disciplines. In addition to studying abroad, 
students can participate in service programs or gain professional and educational 
experience through internships abroad. Our education abroad programs are designed 
to take our students around the globe to new worlds, old cultures, and wherever else 
the search for truth may lead them.  
 

Short-Term Study Abroad Opportunities  
Freshmen have a variety of programs to choose from during their first year at Ohio 
Dominican. During spring break, students have participated in the annual service 
immersion program in El Salvador. During May Term, students have earned Art 
and/or English credit by studying abroad in Turkey or History credit in Rome. For two 
weeks of the summer, Education majors have studied abroad in Germany and Austria. 
Scholarships are sometimes available to interested students. Applications are due 
during the fall semester.  
 

Additional Education Abroad Offerings 
A student’s freshman year is a great time to begin planning for additional international 
experiences including a longer program. ODU partners with other schools and 
organizations that allow our students to participate in programs in more than 20 
countries. Recently, we have had students spend semesters in Italy, Ireland, New 
Zealand, Japan, and England, to name a few. We have also had students participate in 
summer internships in Sydney, Australia. Students who are interested in planning 
ahead for an education abroad experience are encouraged to visit the International 
Office to start exploring program options.  

 

Education Abroad 101 Info Session 
If your student is interested in any of these programs, please encourage them to attend 
the Information Sessions that are provided during the Fall and Spring semesters. More 
details will be provided about these programs as well as the application process.  
 

 

 
 

                                                           
1
 http://www.insidehighered.com/news/2010/07/13/abroad  

The International Office is here to assist all students with their education abroad endeavors.  If 
you have any questions about participating in an international program, please contact us at (614) 

251-4645, through email at studyabroad@ohiodominican.edu or web at 
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/internationaloffice. 

 

http://www.insidehighered.com/news/2010/07/13/abroad
mailto:studyabroad@ohiodominican.edu
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/internationaloffice
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DISABILITY SERVICES: 
How can a student receive the appropriate  

accommodations for his/her disability? 
 

It is very important that students with disabilities who are interested in receiving 

reasonable  accommodations contact the Disability Services Office, and register for 

disability services as soon as possible after they are accepted at the university. Many 

accommodations can take several weeks or months to implement, so it is very important 

that students notify the DSO regarding their needed accommodations.  

 

At the university level, it is the students’ responsibility to identify them to the 

Disability Services Office if they have a disability for which they seek reasonable 

accommodations.  Due to FERPA (Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act), it is 

necessary that the student make the arrangements, not the parent or guardian. 

 

Students must provide documentation that meets the requirements of the University.  

The University reserves the right to require additional documentation or testing to 

establish the need for specific accommodations.  

 

Students have the right to refuse accommodations and/or services at any time without 

jeopardizing their right to any future accommodations and/or services.  Students must 

understand that accommodations are not retroactive, and after an assignment, test or 

quiz is submitted, they cannot retake/redo the assignment, quiz or test with 

accommodations. 

 

Students also have the right to expect that information about their disability and the need 

for accommodations will be treated confidentially by the University offices involved.  

 

For more information, refer to the Disability Services Office webpage 

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/Disability_Services/, or contact the Disability Services 

Coordinator, Laura Cherry Akgerman, akgermal@ohiodominican.edu, 614-251-4233, 

Erskine 214. 

 
  

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/Disability_Services/
mailto:akgermal@ohiodominican.edu
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Public Safety Helpful Information  

The ODU Public Safety Department operates 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Officers may be 

reached 24 hours a day, 7 days a week at 251-4700. Our Administrative Office is open 

Monday thru Friday, from 8:30am - 5:00pm  and is located on the 1st floor of the Griffin 

Student Center. 

All Public Safety Officers complete a basic training program and periodic in -service training. 

All officers are certified in CPR, First Aid and Bloodbourne Pathogens.  

Public Safety Officers enforce University rules and policies and work with local police in 

criminal matters. Any crime that occurs on campus should be immediately reported to  the 

Public Safety Department. Public Safety Officers are first responders to criminal, fire and 

medical emergencies. Please follow their directions and those of the civil authorities during 

any emergency situation. The Public Safety Department enforces all Federal, State, and 

Local laws as well as all University Regulations and Policies. This includes all applicable 

traffic and parking laws and regulations on University grounds.  

All vehicles parked on campus must have a visible and valid permit.  Permits for the 

2011/12 Academic Year will be available online beginning July 1st, 2011 at 

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/Parking/  . Please register as close to this date as 

possible to ensure that your permit is available for the start of the Fall term.  

Any student, staff member or visitor may request a security escort at any time. This service is 

encouraged for those walking on campus after dark. By calling 251-4700 you can request an 

escort anywhere on campus. An officer will meet you and walk or drive you to your 

destination. The Escort Program is to be utilized for safety purposes, or for those who have 

temporary or permanent disabilities.  

 

90% OF CAMPUS CRIMES ARE CRIMES OF OPPORTUNITY .  YOU 

REDUCE YOUR CHANCES OF BEING A  CRIME VICTIM BY 

REDUCING THE OPPORTUNITY .  BY  WATCHING OU T FOR 

YOURSELF AND OTHERS, WE CAN ALL CONTRIBUT E TO A  SAFE 

CAMPUS ENVIRONMENT.   

 
  

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/Parking/
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General Information 
 

Academic Advising Center: ER214, 614-251-4231 -   

              www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student/advising 

The Advising Center is the primary source of academic advising for all first-time freshmen and 

new transfer students.  Advising Center advisors also conduct primary advising services for 

Undeclared and Cross Disciplinary Studies majors.  The Advising Center is open to all students 

seeking assistance in the following: outlining appropriate educational plans, clarifying academic 

and long-term goals, improving decision-making skills, evaluating degree progression, and 

discovering additional resources designed to enhance their collegiate experience. 

 

Academic Affairs Office: ER238, 614-251-4730 - www.ohiodominican.edu/academics 

Oversees and facilitates academic programs at both the graduate and undergraduate levels. 

Matters concerning the curriculum, faculty, and student progress are managed in this office. 

 

Academic Resource Center: Spangler Learning Center, 614-251-4511 - www.ohiodominican/arc 

The Center provides a variety of academic support services to ODU students.  The ARC offers 

professional instruction in reading, study skills, mathematics, test preparation, and writing as well 

as peer tutoring in a variety of subjects.  The ARC staffs and supervises The Write Place (a walk-

in writing center) and the Math Lab. 

 

Athletics and Intramural Activities: Alumni Hall, 614-251-4537 –  http://panthers.ohiodominican.edu 

 Students can participate in Intercollegiate and Club sports and keep fit using exercise equipment.  

 

Bookstore: The Griffin Center, first floor, 614-251-4515 -  

ODU partners with Barnes & Noble College Bookstores to manage our Bookstore operations and 

services.  The Bookstore sells textbooks, class materials, gift items, greeting cards, apparel, and 

other supplies.   

Hours for Fall 09: Monday-Thursday – 9:30 a.m.-6:00 p.m.; Friday – 9:30 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

 

Business Office: ER133, 614-251-4550 - busoffice@ohiodominican.edu  

The Business Office is the primary point of contact for all students’ financial transactions (accept 

payments, add money to card, distribute refund checks), with the University.  Panther ID cards 

are issued in the Business Office. 

 

Campus Information Systems: 

Information on campus activities and events is available through the Ohio Dominican University 

Web pages, campus email, myODU calendar (www.myodu.ohiodominican.edu) and The Student 

Information Hotline-614-251-4590.  Bulletin boards are available in public areas for posting 

items with permission from Student Activities. 

 

Campus Ministry: Sansbury Hall, 614-251-4567 - www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life_ministry 
The Office of Campus Ministry welcomes people of all faiths.  Campus Ministry is a source of 

pastoral care and compassion for the Ohio Dominican Community.  Christ the King Chapel 

located in Sansbury Hall and the Meditation Room located in the Griffin Student Center are 

available to all for prayer, meditation or quiet reflection time. 

 

Career Development Center: ER 111, 614-251-4734 –  
 www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/career 

The Center provides assistance with choosing majors and career paths through counseling and 

assessments. Office and internet resources include internships, resumes, cover letters, job 

methods, interviewing skills, and other related issues. 

 

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student/advising
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/academics
http://www.ohiodominican/arc
http://panthers.ohiodominican.edu/
mailto:busoffice@ohiodominican.edu
https://webmail.ohiodominican.edu/exchweb/bin/redir.asp?URL=http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life_ministry
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/career
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Center For Dominican Studies: ER 103, www.ohiodominican.edu/about/dominicanstudies 

The Mission of the Center for Dominican Studies is to promote the Dominican charism of 

preaching; to provide opportunities for members of the University and the community to 

understand and experience the meaning and value of Dominican education; and to serve as a 

public voice at the University and in the community regarding issues of importance to church, 

culture, and society. 

 

Center for Student Involvement, Griffin Student Center 230, 614-251-4726 -  

This Office supervises student activities, consults with student organizations, and works with 

students to encourage leadership and involvement on campus. Students interested in starting an 

organization or joining an existing organization are encouraged to contact this office.   

 

 Computer Helpdesk: Spangler Learning Center, 614-253-3633 - http://helpdesk.ohiodominican.edu 

The Helpdesk assists students, faculty, and staff with computer hardware and software questions, 

printing and network connectivity questions as well as provides online reference materials and 

tutorials. 

 

 Student Email 

All official university announcements will come to your student through his/her ODU email 

account, so even if he/she has another email provider, this account should be checked daily for 

important information.  The account should also be maintained regularly (old messages deleted, 

etc.) because if this electronic mailbox becomes full, your student will no longer be able to 

send or receive email and may miss important university communication.  The Computer 

Helpdesk, located in Spangler Learning Center, can assist your student with email management 

concerns. 

 

 Emergency Communication  

Please encourage your student to register with ODU Alert so that he/she can receive system wide 

messages about university closures, any hazardous conditions, and other important information. 

What is ODU Alert? 

ODU Alert Emergency Communication System is just one tool that ODU Safety and Security can 

use to notify the campus community of an ongoing emergency. The system can contact students 

via text messaging or voice recording over cell phones and landlines. During an emergency, other 

standard forms of notification may include ODU e-mail and campus telephones. One or all of 

these tools may be used depending on the situation. 

How do students register for the ODU alert system? 

Students can register for this system through the ODU Helpdesk website, or by going directly to 

http://www.mir3.com/odu 
 

Counseling Services: Griffin Student Center 235, 614-251-4589; 614-251-4446 –  

www.ohiodominican.edu/counseling 

The Counseling Office provides individual counseling and consultation to students who are 

experiencing personal adjustment, developmental, social, and/or psychological problems, or 

diagnosed mental illnesses that may impact or interfere with a successful college experience. 

24-Hour Hotline: IMPACT   (888)-475-2669 

    StudentLifeAssistance.com   Account Login: odustudent 

 

Dept. of Public Safety: Griffin Student Center 116, 614-251-4700 

 www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/security 
ODU Safety and Security Officers may be reached 24 hours a day, 7 days a week by calling 614-

251-4700.  Safety and Security Officers enforce University rules and policies and work with local 

police in criminal matters. 
  

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/about/dominicanstudies
http://helpdesk.ohiodominican.edu/
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/counseling
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/security
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Other Services provided by Public Safety:  
  Escort Service: 

Students, faculty, staff, or visitors may request a security escort at any time  
  Emergency Phones: 

Emergency phones are located throughout campus, marked with blue lights or signs  
  Lost and Found: 

Found items are taken to the Public Safety Office or Business Office  
  Vehicle Assistance:  

Will help with minor vehicle problems such as a jumpstart  
  Safety Services: 

Works closely with the Maintenance Department in maintaining safe facilities  
  Crime Prevention: 

Incoming students are given security and crime prevention information at orientation 
 

Financial Aid: ER147, 614-251-4778 - www.ohiodominican.edu/finaid 

This office offers a variety of financial aid programs to help students with their educational 

expenses.  Scholarships, grants, loans, and work study opportunities are available for those who 

qualify. 

 

Food Services: Hamilton Hall Dining Room, 614-251-4598 - 

www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/dining 

Please go to the website for dining hours and menus.  Resident students who miss a mealtime due 

to their class schedule may contact the Director of Food Service at 614-251-4598 to make 

arrangements for a “to go” meal.  Students who are ill should contact their RA to arrange for a 

food tray to be brought back to their room.  Commuter Students may also purchase dining options 

by contacting the Business Office in writing at busoffice@ohiodominican.edu.  Special Need 

Students are encouraged to meet with the Director of Food Services who will seek to address 

these needs. 

 

Food Services: Griffin Student Center 

Coffee Service at the Deli – i.e. Zest 

Monday-Friday – Open 7:45 a.m. – 6:30p.m. 

Saturday – 12:00 p.m.-10:00 p.m. 

Sunday – Closed 

Deli and Grab and Go – Panther Plaza – Erskine Hall location 

Monday-Thursday – 11:00a.m.-9:00 p.m. 

Friday – 10:00am – 3:00pm 

Saturday & Sunday - Closed 

Panther Grille 

Monday – Thursday – 11:00am-11:30pm 

Friday – 11:00am-3:00pm 

Sunday – 7:00 p.m. – 11:30 p.m. 

Health Services are located within the Wellness Center, Griffin Student Center 235, 614-251-4709  

www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/health  

Health Services is open to all students requiring primary care, assessment, evaluation and treatment 

options.  There is no cost for services, supplies, cold care kits or over-the-counter medications.  No 

appointment is needed.  Health Services offers: 

 A registered nurse – Monday through Thursday from 11-4PM and Friday from 10-3PM. 

http://www.ohiodominican.edu/finaid
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/dining
mailto:busoffice@ohiodominican.edu
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/health
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 A nurse practitioner – Monday and Wednesday from 12-3PM. 

 Athletic physical exams, allergy injections, TB screening. 

 Testing for strep, mono, influenza 

 Consultation and referral to health care providers in the community as indicated.   

 

Students who become ill in the evening or on weekends are directed to visit Westar Urgent Care.  Please 

check their website for hours and location:  

 http://urgent-care.ihaing.org/  

 

University East Hospital is the closest hospital. 

1492 E. Broad St. 

Columbus, OH 43205 

(614) 257-3000 .   

Please check their website for directions:   

http://medicalcenter.osu.edu/patientcare/hospitals_locations/hospitals/east/Pages/index.aspx 

 

International Office Griffin Student Center 278, 614-251-4646   

www.ohiodominican.edu/international 

Ohio Dominican University recognizes that we live in a diverse society, globally and 

domestically. In addition to recruiting a diverse student body, we are committed to reflecting that 

diversity in our services and programs. The International Office serves as a primary resource for 

achieving global education for current ODU students as well as incoming international students. 

For international students, the office provides immigration regulation and general advising 

services to international students with U.S. student visas, and hosts programs for new and current 

international students. The Office presents specialized programming aimed at increasing the 

awareness and visibility of International Education at ODU. The office manages the University’s 

study abroad programs, including ODU Roma and the May Term programs, and works with 

faculty to create new study abroad opportunities. The office also provides advising for students 

seeking international educational experiences and international internships, conducts pre-

departure orientations for outgoing study abroad students, maintains contact with students and 

host country coordinators throughout the terms abroad, serves as a resource for the students 

during the duration of the program, and works as a liaison between host institutions, students, and 

the academic departments at ODU. 

 

Library: Spangler Learning Center, 614-251-4752 - www.ohiodominican.edu/library 

The ODU Library is a valuable resource offering an online catalog with extensive access to both 

print and electronic resources.  The Library offers in-depth research and reference assistance, 

course-integrated instruction, instructional collaboration, online research tutorial and documents, 

workshops, orientations, and other assistance. 

 

Mailroom: Panther Plaza   

 Stamps may be purchased during regular business hours, 8:00am - 4:30pm Monday - Friday.  

Our mailing address is 1216 Sunbury Road, Columbus, OH 43219. 

 The closest US Postal Service Office (near the airport) is open 24/7. 

 

Multicultural Affairs Office: Griffin Student Center 278,    614-251-4694 

www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/multicultual 

The Office of Multicultural Affairs was established to provide education-based services that 

support academic success and personal development for underrepresented students.  These 

objectives are achieved through advising sessions, referrals to appropriate offices and by 

sponsoring campus programming designed to educate and promote a sense of community that 

enhances the well-being of all students.   

  

http://urgent-care.ihaing.org/
http://medicalcenter.osu.edu/patientcare/hospitals_locations/hospitals/east/Pages/index.aspx
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/international
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/library
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/campus_life/student_services/multicultual
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The Office sponsors "Stepping Stones for Success" which is a pre-orientation program for first 

year students of color that is designed to help students make a smooth transition from high school 

to Ohio Dominican University. 

 

 

Multimedia Center, Spangler Learning Center, - 614-251-4762 

 

Patriots Program: LEAD Building, - 614-251-4705 - http://www.odupatriots.com 

The mission of ODU's Patriots Program is "to be the unquestioned "vet friendly" institution of 

higher education in Central Ohio."  The purpose of the program is to inform vets of their benefits 

through various government programs, encourage them to exercise these benefits at ODU, and 

insure their success at ODU.  In addition the program is intended to reach out to various internal 

and external groups who have an interest in veterans and military affairs and can help achieve the 

program's mission.  

 

Registrar: ER142, 614-251-4651 - registrar@ohiodominican.edu 

The Office of the Registrar provides a variety of services to students, faculty, and staff.  Services 

include: interpreting and implementing registration policy and procedure, registering students for 

Independent Study, Directed Study, and Internship courses, collecting and reporting mid-term and 

final grades, evaluating and approving student programs for graduation, processing veteran’s 

benefits and teacher licensure applications, approving petitions for transient credit, evaluating 

transfer credit, managing waitlists, providing CLEP information and related areas.  The office 

also assists with online registration, adding and dropping courses requiring instructor approval, 

withdrawals from the University, Academic Stop-Out requests, transcript requests, and 

enrollment verifications. 

 

Residence Life: ER145, 614-251-4518 - www.ohiodominican.edu/reslife 

Residence Life provides housing, programs, and support services for resident students.  

Residence halls offer an environment where students can grow socially, emotionally, and 

intellectually.   

 

 

 

******* 

 

For a complete list of offices, office hours, phone numbers, and websites, please go to 

www.ohiodominican.edu and click on Directory at the bottom of the page. 

 

  

http://www.odupatriots.com/
mailto:registrar@ohiodominican.edu
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/reslife
http://www.ohiodominican.edu/
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Places to get what you need! 
WalMart 
3900 Morse Road 
Columbus, OH 43219 
(614) 476-2070 
 

 

Target 
Columbus NE 
4199 Morse Crossing 
Columbus, OH 43219 
(614) 471-2154 
 

 

Giant Eagle 
2900 Stelzer Road 
Columbus, OH 43219 
(614) 337-0245 (Store) 
(614) 337-0397 (Pharmacy) 

 

CVS 
60 North Stygler Road 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
Phone: 614-475-2014 
 

 

STAPLES 
3737 Easton Market 
Columbus, OH 43219 
614-337-0399 
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KROGER MARKETPLACE 
300 S Hamilton Rd 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
Store: (614) 416-6430 
Pharmacy: (614) 416-6420 
 

 

LOWE'S 
4141 Morse Crossing  
Columbus, OH 43219  
(614) 476-7100  
 

 

Wendy’s 
1490 N Cassady Ave 
Columbus, OH 43219 
(614) 478-2686 
 

 

McDonald’s 
1455 North Cassady Ave 
Columbus, OH 43219-2293 
(614) 428-5711 

 
Area stores (abbreviated version) 

WalMart 
3900 Morse Road 
Columbus, OH 43219 
(614) 476-2070 

 

Target 
4199 Morse Crossing 
Columbus, OH 43219 
(614) 471-2154 

 

CVS 
60 N Stygler Road 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
Phone: 614-475-2014 

Giant Eagle 
2900 Stelzer Road 
Columbus, OH 43219 
(614) 337-0245 (Store) 
(614) 337-0397 (Pharmacy) 

Kroger Marketplace 
300 S Hamilton Rd 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
Store: (614) 416-6430 
Pharmacy: (614) 416-6420 
 

Staples 
3737 Easton Market 
Columbus, OH 43219 
614-337-0399 

 

Lowe's 
4141 Morse Crossing  
Columbus, OH 43219  
(614) 476-7100  

 

Wendy’s 
1490 N Cassady Ave 
Columbus, OH 43219 
(614) 478-2686 
 

McDonald’s 
1455 North Cassady Ave 
Columbus, OH 43219-2293 
(614) 428-5711 
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